
Contact Name: Jan Debnam 
Tel No: 023 8028 5389 
E-mail: jan.debnam@nfdc.gov.uk 
Date:   18 November 2010 

NOTIFICATION OF PORTFOLIO HOLDER DECISION 

On 18 November 2010, Cllr Wise, the Finance and Efficiency Portfolio Holder, made the 
following decision.  Any member of the Council, who is not a Portfolio Holder, who considers 
that this decision should be reviewed should give notice to the Monitoring Officer (Grainne 
O’Rourke) (in writing or by e-mail) to be received ON OR BY 5.15 P.M. ON THURSDAY, 
25 NOVEMBER 2010. 

Details of the documents the Portfolio Holder considered are attached. 

DECISION: 

To set the fees and charges under the Leisure, Culture and Youth Matters Portfolio. 

REASON(S): 

The fees and charges are reviewed on an annual basis to ensure that they respond to 
economic and market conditions and the Council’s budgetary requirements. 

ANY ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED AND REJECTED: 

To leave the fees and charges unchanged. 

CONFLICTS OF INTEREST DECLARED: 

Cllrs Brooks, the Leisure, Culture and Youth Matters Portfolio Holder, and Cllr Rickman, the 
Policy and Resources Portfolio Holder had both declared interests in this matter as they 
owned beach huts, which were subject to the fees and charges under consideration.  They 
each concluded that such interest was prejudicial and took no part in the decision. 

For Further Information Please Contact: 

For Health and Leisure Centres and Dibden Golf Centre: For Beach Huts and Keyhaven 
Bob Millard       Martin Devine 
Head of Leisure Head of Communities and 

Employment  
Tel: 023 8028 5649 Tel: 023 8028 5456 
e-mail: bob.millard@nfdc.gov.uk    e-mail:  martin.devine@nfdc.gov.uk 
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